UTA Retirees' Club

**Meeting Minutes** 

July 11, 2017

Next Meeting October 10, 2017

## 1. Business

Rita Thompson, president of Retirees' Club, called the meeting to order and welcomed the attendees. She reminded us that we will have fewer meetings next year. Our meetings will be in October, December, February, April, June and July. She introduced our program.

## 2. Program

Lisa Beethe, from Human Resources, presented the Living Well Program which include wellness and health benefits beyond standard benefits. The program includes The Naturally Slim Program, the Condition and Lifestyle Program, February's heart health Month with a heart walk, Tobacco Cessation Program, On Site Flu Shots in September and October, Specialist Pharmacy, the Employee Assistance Program, the 24-hour Nurse Line and Silver Sneakers.

Evette Rodriguez, from Human Resources, presented information about insurance open enrollment. Coverage Letters should come out Friday, July 14. The letter will include current coverage and benefits ID and Pin. Open enrollment begins Saturday, July 15 and continues thru July 31. There will be no premium rate changes this year. Medicare/UT Select coverage will continue paying as it has. Dependent coverage will be extended to age 26. New UT Select ID Cards will be issued for all covered individuals. All other ID cards should be retained. Evette invited us to the Benefits Fair at the Mac on July 18,2017 9:00 to Noon. There will be a free shuttle from the parking lot at the stadium.

Evette asked for questions. Someone mentioned a problem entering the Alpha-numeric ID when calling UT Select for assistance. Evette said that the ID can be spoken and will be confirmed aloud.

No further questions were asked and the meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by Midge Holliday